Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 21 August 2015 
10.30am
Present: Elizabeth Fish (EF) Derek Bramley (DB), Jean Elphick (JE), Michael Elphick (ME), Sheila Dance (SD), Bob Potter (BP), Anne Brooks (AB)

Apologies:, Jean Hensby (JH), ,Leanne Dotchin (LD), David Clegg (DC), Joan McFarlane (JM), Stephen Prandle (SP)

Apologies/welcome to any new members

Apologies were as above.  Unfortunately, due to annual leave, there was no GP in attendance.

Notes of the last meeting (Friday 15 May 2015)
These were agreed as a true record.

All matters arising would be covered by the agenda.

Online access to medical records

JE and ME are happy to test out the expansion of the system in conjunction with Dr Walker.

Information on vaccination history is currently available to those with online access in addition to medication and appointment information.

Mention was made of the occasional lack of copy letters from hospital appointments despite requests.  It was noted that these could be made available online.
Newsletters/education sessions 

The group was advised of the next session on 9 September and requested that some previous sessions are repeated.
Suggestions were made for the content of the November newsletter.

Patient letters 

Changes had been made following feedback at the last meeting.  SD suggested that other slight changes be considered.

Practice Update

The group was advised that Dr Williams will be on maternity leave from the end of the year.  Discussions are shortly to take place as to how best to cover her absence.

Any other business

Emergency Care hospital
JE reported that a friend had experienced good service and care at the new Cramlington Hospital.

Car Parking
JE alerted the practice to potential changes in car parking arrangements on site.  AB to clarify with Northumbria Healthcare Trust.

Group Membership
AB indicated that some of the group had been members for almost 4 years, since the group’s inception.  All were thanked for their input.
AB indicated that she would contact the High School to highlight the group’s desire to include young people – e-mailed school. 
CQC

AB reported that Burn Brae had been inspected in July and it is likely that Sele will be inspected before the end of this year.  All were advised that they are likely to be contacted for feedback about the practice in advance of the inspection.

Visual Impairment

BP advised the group that anyone partially sighted should be encouraged to register as such to facilitate accessing rehabilitation and other services and grants.

AB agreed to add alerts to appropriate patient records so that this can be discussed at the next appointment.

Date and time of next meeting:  Wed 11 Nov at 10.30am
